A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: November 2012
”Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)
 
Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
 
HEADLINE NEWS
 
This month Julie Bailey, from Cure the NHS, ran workshops In South Wales to share her experience of her mother’s NHS care and the fight for a public inquiry. The workshops were attended by NHS managers who found it both moving and thought provoking.  The feedback included: 

‘Hearing the story from Julie herself made it powerful and real. We ‘felt’ the issues rather than just hearing them.’ 
‘Data evidence is already within the NHS. We need to better connect with patients, listen to complaints, incidents and act’.
‘We need to give a huge amount of thought and reflection on the systems we have in place and how to better use what we have in terms of information’
‘It has re-ignited my desire for clarity, candour and transparency in public services’
‘The system’ is blind, deaf and dumb to common failings
‘We are the culture and we must help create the culture we wish to work in’
‘Increase compassion, reduce bureaucracy and improve culture (standards of education and training)’
‘Action plans are pointless unless change demonstrated in reality’
‘Ensure managers are visible in clinical areas’
 
Julie will be running two more workshops (which are fully booked) on 20 November in North Wales.
 
Julie has also published a book. From Ward to Whitehall is the story of her fight for the truth to be revealed about the failings at Mid Staffordshire hospital and the struggle to ensure that the tragedy would never be repeated. Click here to order a copy of the book.


QUOTE  
The basic aspect of a good healthcare system is really simple – experienced people meeting the needs of their fellow humans.



GOOD NEWS CORNER 

The Butterfly Scheme was launched in October at Singleton Hospital, Swansea.  As well as being adopted in Wales it also stretches from Aberdeen to the Isle of Wight. 



ACTVITY
In the last month we have: 

Written to Healthcare Inspectorate Wales to ask when it will be re-visiting hospitals to check that recommendations from recent spot checks have been implemented, and when the information will be published on its website. To date we have received no response
Responded to People’s NHS (Wales) consultation
Responded to the consultation (England) on creating a vision and strategy for Nurses, Midwives and Care-Givers
Met with a patient experience manager in Wales
Met with the Older People’s Commissioner for Wales


FEEDBACK 

Thank you for the newsletter.  I am really pleased that the Age Discrimination Law has come into practice.  It helps to know that caring people like Dignified Revolution are doing so much for the elderly
The work you do is very impressive
Thank you for the information. I enjoyed the Workshop at the Dignity Conference in Llandrindod Wells
Thank you again for everything - your organisation is truly a lifeline
Thanks for the newsletter - lots of good stuff
We would like to thank everyone who regularly forwards our newsletter on to friends and colleagues. Your support is very much appreciated!


RESOURCES
 
Supporting advocacy for older people in the personalisation process
OPAAL, the Older People’s Advocacy Alliance, has recently completed the Making it Personal (MIP) project. As a result there are resources available on the website to support the work of independent advocates and their organisations. These include toolkits produced by project participants. Further information can be obtained from OPAAL’s National Development Officer.
 
Dementia: making decisions
This Alzheimer Scotland guide provides practical advice and information on how to weigh-up information and options for action when faced with situations in which major decisions need to be made. 
 
Dementia guide: commitment to the care of people with dementia in hospital settings
This RCN guide aims to help nursing staff care for people with dementia in hospital. 
 
The Last Six Months
The Last Six Months is a daughter’s experience of her mother’s care in hospital. It includes fifty more stories about the care of loved ones in hospital which have been contributed by others who have had similar experiences.  In addition, the author, Joanna Slater, has produced. My Notes - a brief guide on how to complain. It is also a notebook for individuals to keep a diary whilst in hospital.  Click here for more information.
 
Compassion in Dying
Compassion in Dying supports people to know and understand their legal right and choices at the end of life.
 
Commissioning person centred end of life care toolkit
This National End of Life Care Programme guide identifies the main elements involved in commissioning end of life care services, explains the commissioning cycle in practical terms and sets out a four-stage approach.
 
Rule out abuse 
Visit Age Cymru's web pages to watch new campaign videos, which feature advocates from Age Cymru Gwent and Age Cymru Swansea Bay. For more information about the campaign contact Louise Hughes on 01352 706228 or louise.hughes@agecymru.org.uk
 
Engage toolkit for black and minority ethnic (BME) family carers
This Afiya toolkit is a resource to address barriers BME family carers face when accessing services. 
 
Winterbourne Whistle blower
Terry Bryan - the nurse who exposed the abuse that occurred at Winterbourne View, has developed a website to share his story.
 
Nursing and Midwifery Council
Struggling with ill health can make even the strongest feel vulnerable. If you have concerns about the practice of a nurse or midwife the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) might be able to help. The NMC ensures that only nurses who reach its high standards of education, training and conduct continue to provide care. Click here to find out more.
 
Hospital 2 Home
This Housing Lin resource pack contains essential information for professionals that have a role in hospital discharge for older people in England. It contains information, suggestions for action, case studies and checklists for considering older patients housing situations in hospital discharge and transfer of care and for improving integration of housing and support into the process for discharging older people.
Dignity Pledge
Click here to read the Helping Hands dignity pledge 
Dignity in Care Guide
The Dignity in Care guide is for people who want to make a difference by improving standards of dignity in care. It provides resources and guidance for service providers and practitioners. It applies to England only.
 
SCIE launches service to help people find appropriate support
Find Me Good Care has been launched to help people find the right care and support to suit their needs and lifestyle, whether at a time of crisis or as they plan for the future.
 
Helping you to measure the impact of user involvement
Involve me is a free, easy to use online tool which allows organisations to record, reflect and report on the way that they involve people to improve end of life care. It provides a structured approach to planning and evaluating involvement activities, mapping them to the end of life care pathway and identifying areas of strength and where improvement is needed.
 


NEWS
 
Victory for care pathway families
Putting patients on the end of life care pathway without consulting their families is to be outlawed. Jeremy Hunt is to make it a legal requirement that doctors fully explain the end-of-life treatment in order to obtain consent.
 
Doctors reported to police over use of Liverpool Care Pathway
A son has asked police to investigate after doctors put his mother on the Liverpool Care Pathway without telling him. Source: Telegraph
 
Speaking Up Charter
The speaking up charter outlines a commitment by those signed up to working effectively together to affect a difference in culture in the NHS. The key element of the charter is that leadership comes from national organisations so that NHS staff can report concerns with confidence.
 
Developing a culture of compassionate care
Care, competence, communication, courage, communication and commitment  are the 6Cs set out in the Chief Nursing Officer's (England) recent consultation paper. Click here to read more.
 
Killing kindness with red tape
A moving story about how bureaucracy can make an individual’s life a misery. Source: Independent
 
Patients starve and die of thirst on hospital wards
Figures from the Office of National Statistics show that 43 hospital patients starved to death and 111 died of thirst while being treated on wards in the last year. Source: Telegraph.
 
New principles set out for hospital food
New standards setting out what patients should expect from NHS hospital food have been announced by Health Secretary Jeremy Hunt. The principles will be backed up by assessments led by patients.
 
Elderly in Scottish hospitals need to be treated with greater dignity
Older people in Scotland’s hospitals need to be treated with greater compassion, dignity and respect, a major study by a health watchdog has concluded.  Source: Scotsman.
 
Healthcare Inspectorate Wales Inspection Report on the Royal Gwent Hospital published
Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) has published a report following an unannounced Dignity and Essential Care inspection at The Royal Gwent Hospital. 
 
HIW publishes inspection report on the Royal Glamorgan Hospital Published
Healthcare Inspectorate Wales has published a report following an unannounced Dignity and Essential Care inspection at The Royal Glamorgan Hospital. 
 
Dignified Care: one year on
The Older People's Commissioner for Wales has published Dignified Care: One Year On, a report on progress against the recommendations made by her review of hospital care for older people.
 
Leading nurses unveil tool to probe NHS culture
Leading nurses are developing a tool to identify whether a workplace is suffering from a culture problem akin to that which contributed to the care failings at Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust. Source: Nursing Times
 
Hospital worker in abuse allegations
A healthcare assistant at Stafford Hospital dragged a 73-year-old patient around by the collar of his pyjamas and called him an animal, a hearing has been told. Source: Express & Star.
 
New powers to protect patient services at failing hospitals
This commencement order allows Monitor to take on a series of new powers under the Health and Social Care Act 2012 which will enable the regulator to protect patient services at failing hospitals.
 
Medical revalidation of doctors to start in December
Medical revalidation, the process by which all doctors who are licensed with the General Medical Council  will regularly demonstrate that they are up to date and fit to practise, will start in December.
 
NMC delays revalidation roll out
The Nursing and Midwifery Council has delayed the roll out of revalidation by a year. Source: Nursing in Practice.
 
Nurse regulator backlog will take two years to solve
The backlog in disciplinary cases for nurses and midwives will take more than two years to clear, the profession's regulator says. Nursing and Midwifery Council chief executive Jackie Smith told MPs on the health select committee the timescale was unacceptably long. Source: BBC news.
 
Not the Francis Report
Whilst the Coalition Government waits for the publication of the Francis report National Voices has published its view of what needs to be done to improve the quality of health and social care.
 
Towards excellence in hospice care: widening access through nurse leadership
This Help the Hospice report is based on findings from the 'widening access through nurse leadership' project, which saw nurses from hospices working with underrepresented groups to broaden access to palliative care.
 
Double taboo a barrier to end of life care planning in dementia
A report entitled My Life Until The End: Dying Well With Dementia, published by the Alzheimer’s Society highlights the devastating impact the lack of public understanding of dementia and an unwillingness to discuss death in society can have on people’s ability to live well until the end of life.
 
A stronger collective voice for people with dementia
This Joseph Rowntree Foundation report highlights groups and projects involving people with dementia. It offers specific ways forward for organisations wishing to engage with people with dementia.
 
Participate in Scotland's national action plan for human rights
The Scottish Commission for Human Rights has published Getting it Right? Human Rights in Scotland. 
 
Safeguarding and protection of people at risk
The Welsh Government has published an update on progress on the development of its approach to safeguarding and protecting people in Wales.
 
Access all ages: assessing the impact of age on access to surgical treatment
This Royal College of Surgeons report warns that decisions on whether older people are put forward for surgery must not be based on outdated assumptions of age and fitness. It highlights variation across surgical care according to age.
 
Whistle while you work - if you dare
Read Kim Holt (Patient's First) and Roger Kline's opinion article on whistle blowing in the Health Service Journal.
 
Residential and Social Care
 
New research strengthens case for free social care at the end of life
The Nuffield Trust has shed new light on the ways in which people approaching the end of life use publicly funded health and social care services, with findings from a study of 73,243 people in England. Click here to read the report.
 
Convicted criminals recruited as carers for elderly
Private care agencies, fulfilling contracts for councils across the country, have been employing convicted criminals to work in elderly people’s homes. Source: Telegraph
 
Care homes damaged by culture of negativity
Care homes are being held back by a culture of negativity according to a report published by the Joseph Rowntree Foundation. 
 
Care home chains face extra regulation
Leading care home chains and providers of care for people in their own homes are to face new controls in the wake of the collapse of Southern Cross, the biggest company in the sector. Ministers plan to introduce an extra system of regulation for larger care providers to improve early warning of businesses running into trouble and to ensure contingency plans are in place if they cease to trade. Source: the Guardian.
 
Six workers jailed over Winterbourne View abuse
Six out of 11 care workers who admitted a total of 38 charges of abuses and neglect against vulnerable adults with learning disabilities at a private hospital have been jailed.
 
Winterbourne View: earlier abuse at hospital
The family of a man who was punched in the face as a patient at a private hospital in Bristol is calling for the incident to be re-investigated. Source: BBC News.
 


Finally……
 
If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.
 
Join the mailing list
If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 
 
If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 
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